
 Appendix 2 

PERTH & KINROSS INTEGRATION JOINT BOARD 
CLINICAL, CARE & PROFESSIONAL GOVERNANCE RECOMMENDATIONS 
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Context / Recommendation Action All Leads 
To be 

completed 
by 

Status 
Days 

overdue 
Latest Update 

48 Internal Follow Up of 
PK07/17 

Clinical, Care 
& 

Professional 
Governance  

PK04/19 

2019/20 Rec 2 Internal Audit recommended that the R2 
prepare an annual report for consideration by 
the Audit & Performance Committee or the IJB. 
Whilst none was prepared for 2017/18, this 
action point has been extended to 30 June 
2019 to allow for the R2 Forum to prepare an 
Annual Report for the CCPGC, which in turn will 
report to the IJB. Management have advised 
that the 2018/19 R2 Forum annual report is 
expected to be presented at the June R2 Forum 
meeting, before being presented to the newly 
established CCPGC by June 2019, although 
there are no meetings arranged at this time. 
The CCPGC will report directly to the IJB.  

For 2019/20 onwards, timing of 
reporting should ensure that the R2 
prepares and considers its own 
annual report, following receipt of 
which by the CCPGC the Committee 
then should provide its own annual 
report to the IJB concluding on the 
clinical and care governance 
arrangements in place during the 
year.  

Clinical 
Governance & 

Risk 
Coordinator,  

Chief Social 
Work Officer, 

Clinical 
Director, 
Perth & 

Kinross IJB 

-  Complete - The CCPGC has not yet been implemented. A 
development session was held and it was agreed that 
the CO, CSWO and Clinical Director would produce a 
report to the IJB on the way forward for the CCPGC. 
In the absence of a CCPGC, the CCPG Forum annual 
report will come forward for consideration at the 
Audit & Performance Committee. 


